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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Bere Ferrers Parish Council held in the Council Chambers Bere Alston on Tuesday 26th May 2015.            
Present     

                                     Cllr. R. Leithall                             Chairman of Council     
                                     Cllr. M. Benson                             Cllr. B. Lamb     



 Cllr. H. Boot-Handford        
        Cllr. R. Maycock          
                                     Cllr. D.M.A. Chapman                  Cllr. S. Munn    



 Cllr. P. Dennis           

        Cllr. R. Piper
                                     Cllr. S. Hanson           
        Cllr. G. R. Reed
34. Chairman’s Report.

The 125th Anniversary of the Plymouth Devonport & South Western Junction Railway (The Tamar Valley Line) is imminent and there are several celebratory events scheduled starting this Friday. Thanks are due to all those involved in arranging these, but especially to Cllr. Brian Lamb for his leading role in promoting and organising this for the Parish. On the actual Anniversary Day at Bere Alston Railway there will be the unveiling of a Commemorative Plaque by the Mayor of West Devon Borough Council, and I will attend to formally welcome him and all guests.

Bere Alston Primary School celebrates its 350th Birthday this year, and as Chair of Council I received an invitation to attend a small celebration they are having on the 11th June. Unfortunately I will be away that week so cannot attend, so as Vice Chair, Cllr Ralph Maycock has agreed to attend instead.

Resident in Bere Alston, it was Mr Henry Tyler’s 103rd birthday on the 18th May, and Cllr. Hilary Boot-Handford passed on our congratulations and best wished to him.

As we start a new Council we need to review our training needs, both for longer serving members and especially for our new Council Members. A specific reminder, that in accordance with our Standing Orders: “All Councillors shall undertake training in the code of conduct within six (6) months of the delivery of their declaration of acceptance of office”.

35. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No action can be taken on these items.

1. Cllr. Lamb-
Road closure on the Bere Ferrers road and the use of Ley Lane as an alternative. Again this causes problems with the bus etc. Discussions took place and the Clerk was asked to contact Devon County Highways to ascertain if they are complying with their statutory notice. Cllr. Munn stated that the sign said road closed for 1 day only.

36. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Plans meeting held on 28th April and taken as 

     read, to deal with matters arising.
    Cllr. Piper proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Chapman.          
   The question was put as to what is happening at Woolacombe Road building site. Cllr. Benson state that
   Hasto are actively pursuing other developers.

   Cllr. Piper proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
SO RESOLVED

37. To approve the minutes of the Full Council held on 28th April as a true record and taken as  

   read. 
  

Cllr. Lamb proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford.
Matters Arising.

Minute 1893
Cllr. Benson asked the Clerk if there had been any updates from the Police regards the arsonist, Clerk to contact the PCSO. 






SO RESOLVED
38. To approve the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 12th May as a true record and   

      taken as read. 
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.                
Matters Arising
Minute 5. 
Cllr. Boot-Handford stated that Finance & General Purposes is one Councillor short. Cllr. Lamb has shown an interest to fill that position. All councillors agreed that Cllr. Lamb become a member of the Finance & General Purposes Committee.






SO RESOLVED
39. To approve the minutes of the Special Full Council held on 12th May as a true record and 
      taken as read.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.






 SO RESOLVED  
 40. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Finance and General Purposes meeting held on 19th 
      May and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Piper.    
Matters Arising

Minute 22.-Cheques for payment, the Clerk asked for approval to pay the following cheques:

1. Bere Ferrers Villagers Group Donation

£250

2.   H. Boot-Handford Purchase bouquets for Chairman from Chairman’s allowance  £35.00
3.   Woodberry Stone Restoration Bere Ferrers War Memorial  £3.366.00
Cllr. Dennis proposed payment, seconded by Cllr. Reed.

Minute 31
Cllr. Lamb stated that he believed the Neighbourhood Plan Group had recently met with a building company. Cllr. Benson the group representatives had a fact finding meeting at West Devon with officers from West Devon Borough Council and the developer for an information gathering exercise and they had a useful exchange about each-others position.

Discussions took place.

Cllr. Leithall suggested that if there are any specific questions it would be useful if the planning group were offered these questions before the meeting. This Parish Council have to agree to the proposals that the Neighbourhood Plan group put forward, and then it could go to a referendum.

Minute 32 (6)
Boundary Review- Cllr. Boot-Handford has reviewed the document and agrees nothing has changed. Cllr. Lamb proposed accept the review, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.

Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.



SO RESOLVED

41. Internal Audit
Cllr. Boot-Handford explained they had checked the internal audit with example A. All information was ok, seconded by Cllr. Benson.

42. Report from Cllr. Benson on West Devon Borough Council Meeting
Following the District Council elections earlier in the month Cllr David Cloke has been made West Devon’s Mayor with Cllr John Sheldon being made Deputy Mayor. 

The Council’s committee structure has been changed with the creation of a Hub Committee replacing both Resources and Community Committees. Two Overview & Scrutiny Committees have also been created one internal and the other external. The introduction of the Hub has seen the creation of seven Lead Members dealing with Commercial Services & Contracts, Customer First, Economy, Environment, Health & Wellbeing, Resources & Performance, Planning & Strategic Housing .It must be stressed that Council will still retain its Planning, Audit and Standards Committees and that Hub is not an Executive and that decisions reached will need to go through Full Council. 

Cllr. Musgrave was asked if he had any additional information. Cllr. Musgrave stated that a long awaited document has been published. He asked the Clerk if she had received the Extended Leadership Team Contact Details; he will forward a copy to the Clerk. 

43. Correspondence.

1) Woodbury Stone Restoration- The boss has been back down to Bere Ferrers to check the open joint.
He found a joint that was not originally pointed but he has pointed it up now. He has also checked the estimate which does not include rendering the base. However if you wish it done the cost will be in the region of £525+VAT.
Discussions took place, Cllr. Lamb felt that it really only needs the cracks pointing in.

2) Devon County Council-Community News Round-up May 2015- New funding source brings 

   boost to Devon Communities. 

   Have your say on new County Division Boundaries. 

   All you need to know about Devon Highways. 

   Make the most of your natural health service. 

   Ring and Ride Silver Jubilee Celebrations.

3) Devon County Council- Emergency Management Heatwave Plan for England 2015.

View from America.

 Rugby World Cup 2015 heading to Exeter and Sandy Park will be one of the  

     
 13 match venues for this prestigious tournament later this year.

 Prevent uncontrolled Moorland fires.

Highways England is the new government company charged with driving forward our motorways and major A roads. This includes modernising and maintaining the highways as well as running the network and keeping traffic moving.

Deer Aware- The DeerAware.com website exists to offer basic advice on how to avoid a collision and to collect data on the number of accidents.

4) ROSPA-

Routine playground inspection course- 9th July at the Holiday Inn Express 

Exeter. ROSPA Playsafety runs playground inspection training courses for operators and managers of children’s playgrounds at £225+VAT.
44. Questions from Members of the public at the discretion of the Chairman.
1. Cllr. Reed- asked if the Bere Alston Primary School which is celebrating its 350th Anniversary is the oldest school in the Borough. It is believed to be the oldest school still in continuous use. 

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members of the public and members of Council for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.10pm.
Signed this 30th day of June 2015.          
Chairman……………………………….
